
Georgia Collegiate Honors Council (GCHC)  
Spring Meeting – Saturday, February 11, 2023 
Clayton State University 

Honors RAC Minutes 

Members present: 

Dr. Tim Sadenwasser – Augusta University 
Dr. Alexander Hall – Clayton State University 
Dr. Cindy Ticknor – Columbus State University 
Dr. Brian Newsome – Georgia College and State University 
Dr. Steve Stuglin – Georgia Highlands College 
Dr. Amy D’Unger – Georgia Tech 
Dr. David Janssen – Gordon State College 
Dr. Clay Morton – Middle Georgia State University 
Dr. Anastasia Lin – University of North Georgia 
Dr. Michael Savoie – Valdosta State University 
 
The meeting was called to order by Dr. Hall 

• Dr. Hall presented a brief overview of the Honors RAC. As incoming President of GCHC, it was 
the consensus that Dr. Hall will assume the chair position of the Honors RAC.  

• Dr. Savoie added information regarding the history and rationale for establishing the Honors 
RAC. He also drafted bylaws that were presented to the group.  

• As a draft proposal, the bylaws need revisions and clarifications to align with the GCHC. Dr. 
Morton also pointed out that the RAC structure must address the needs of non-USG members of 
the Honors community who are current members of GCHC.  

• Dr. Savoie expressed a concern that the quorum was not met to finalize the revisions and 
approve the bylaws.  

• Dr. Hall and Savoie recommended sending out the document to GCHC members to make 
recommendations for revisions to be voted on at the next meeting.  

• Dr. Ticknor proposed to hold a fall directors retreat to finalize the RAC document. It was 
discussed that a fall retreat in a central state location would be best, and it has been long 
overdue. The fall directors retreat had been a regular meeting pre-COVID.  

• Dr. Ticknor also agreed to assist with coordinating the directors’ retreat with Dr. Hall, Dr. 
Morton, and Dr. Savoie.  

The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 pm 

Submitted, 
Dr. Michael Savoie 
 


